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Téna koe [SEIPATEN)

| write in response to your request dated 6 June 2025, for information under the Official Information
Act (1982):

The Budget Economic and Fiscal Update 2025 provides as overview of capital spending by
category (page 155). It shows that the planned net advances to Kainga Ora is $10.106
billion over the five-year forecast.

Under the Official Information Act, | request a breakdown of what that net advances will be
spent on, including on what projects and when those projects started.

In response to the first part of your request please see the attached table (Appendix 1) which
provides a breakdown of Kainga Ora capital spend over the five-year forecast under Budget 2025.
Kainga Ora is provided with net advances based on its cash requirements over the forecast period
in total, rather than for specific projects. Our capital programme is one aspect of our cash
requirements, and we have provided details of our forecast capital spend over the forecast period.
The capital programme will not tie into our net advances as many other items affect our cash
requirements, including (but not limited to):

e Cash from sales of properties

¢ Movements in balances of other assets and liabilities (such as debtors and creditors)

Our total capital spend on social and supported housing developments is forecast to be $7 billion.
This enables the delivery of 10,062 homes (gross). The cost per home is not able to be calculated
by dividing one by the other, as the spend in each year includes capital spend for future years’
deliveries.

Our budget projections are under constant review and are reforecast throughout the year. The
information provided in the attached table is the Kainga Ora Board’s position as at end of June
2025.

Your request for “what projects and when those projects started” is refused under section 18(g) of
the Act as the information is not held. As explained above, Kainga Ora does not receive net
advances for specific projects.

More information about recent and proposed developments across New Zealand, including an
interactive map, can be found at: hitps://engage.kaingaora.govt.nz/. The following link provides
regular updates on the number of Kainga Ora homes across New Zealand: htips://kaingaora.govt
.nz/en_NZ/publications/oia-and-proactive-releases/housing-statistics/. You have the right to seek




an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a
complaint is available at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Naku iti noa, na

b

Gareth Stiven
Acting Chief Financial Officer



Appendix One: June 25 Budget - Five year view





